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LEE A. ISRAEL, MAYOR

June 23 2022
Dear Neighbors:

[ am pleased to advise that the next meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held at 7:00
p-m. on Monday, June 27, 2022 at Village Hall. We will have our usual monthly reports;
address any pending or new village business at hand and as always, be available to
discuss any other matters of concern.

I would like to congratulate Trustee Carl Cayne and Trustee Shira Hoschander on being
elected at our Village Election held on June 21% . Thank you to all for coming out to vote
and showing your support.

If you are aware of any street light outages in the Village, we would appreciate your
informing the Village Office. If you should find that there are tree branches on your
property obstructing a street light, please make arrangements to have your gardener or
tree service cut them back, so that our Village roads may be adequately lit. This is also
important for the security of your own home lighting as increased visibility will deter
crime. Please make sure you do not leave your key fobs in your car. In addition, please
ask your gardener to cut back any shrubbery that might be overgrowing the roadway
obstructing clear visibility for motorists and pedestrians alike, particularly at intersections
and blind or tight roadways.

This year the Village entered into a road program to re-pave roads that were in need of
paving. As well National Grid will be upgrading the gas service in certain areas in the
Village. As part of their infrastructure program the roads within the areas where they are
upgrading will be re-paved. We will notify you two weeks before works begins and as
well a day or two before so that you will not be inconvenienced during these projects.

I'am pleased to report that Optimum will be installing fiber optic cable this summer that
will enhance your services. They anticipate the full project to be complete by end of
year.

We welcome your participation and look forward to seeing you on the 27 .

Lee A. Israel
Mayor




